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Officers for 2021 
President Lauri Winburn 
Co-Vice President Carol Ann 
Hobbs  and Pam Turner  
Treasurer Timi Bronson 
Secretary Linda Smiley 
 
Committee Chairpersons for 2021 
Block of the Month Marguerite Ewing  
Community Quilts Frances Kelley 
Correspondence/Sunshine  
Carol Fleenor 
Facebook Jonnie Britton, Timi Bronson, 
Lauri Winburn 
Holiday Bazaar Wanda Moody 
Historian Teresa Reed until fulfilled 
Librarian Pam Bishop 
Membership Jonnie Britton 
Newsletter/Website Teresa Reed 
Publicity Chairman ? 
QSC Liaison ? 
Opportunity Quilt Raffle 2022  
Lauri Winburn 
Opportunity Quilt Raffle 2022  
Guild Challenge 2021 Teresa Reed 
Guild Challenge 2022 Jonnie Britton 
and BethTwedel  
Work Day Chairman ? 
 
 

Swamp Fox QuiltersSwamp Fox Quilters  
Florence, SC 

Next Meeting: April 1, 2021 

Snacks for April will be provided by 
Connie Goethel & Marguerite Ewing 

Call to Order by Lauri Winburn, President. The minutes of 
the February 4, 2021 were presented for approval. A motion 
was made by Jonnie and second by Joan Goodsell to approve 
the minutes as submitted. 

 

 

When life throws you scraps,  make a quilt.  

A BIG Thank You to Jan Davis for allowing us to 
use her building for our Monthly Meetings. The ad-
dress is 2101 N Williston Rd (327), Florence. The 
building is large enough to maintain social distanc-
ing, but please do wear a mask. 

We had wonderful presentation 
at our March meeting Susan 
Edmonson shared her beautiful 
works of art quilts with the 
group. The 
afternoon 
session was 
her class,   
 

“Wild Violets” flora and Fauna. Many 
hand embroidered stitch techniques 
from the 1930s using threads, fab-
rics, and hand dyed silk velvet. 
Website information,  
susanedmonsondesigns.com.    



 
Membership Jonnie Britton reported the 
attendance of 37members and 1 guest. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

submitted by Timi Bronson 

February refund $10.00 building rental, total 
expenses $100.00, net total expenses $90.00, 
and net income $119.00. Reconciled bank bal-
ance $4,866.20.  
There is an reconciled  balance for SFQ in the 
National Quilts of Valor account of $307.57.  

Opportunity Quilt 

A drawing was held for the 2021 Op-
portunity Quilt. The winning ticket 
was sold by GwynAnne Sawyer. 
Vickie Brownell has volunteered to 
chair the 2022 Opportunity Quilt 
project. 

Blocks of the Month  

Marguerite Ewing:  The March BOM Underground 
Railroad and Garden of Eden winner was GwynAnne 
Sawyer.  

The April block is Carpenter’s Wheel and Walls of 
Jericho each 12 ½ inches unfinished. Patterns 
available by email  

Charity Quilt Projects will be Tummy Time for the McLeod 
Health Nurse Family Partnership and wheelchair quilts for Hon-
orage Nursing Center. Frances Kelley will store the quilts until 
the presentation date. Batting is available through the guild  

2021 Challenge Quilt  

Teresa Reed reminded the group that the 
Challenge Quilt “Diamonds Are Forever” will be 
turned in at the May meeting for display at 
the Hartsville Museum. Registration paperwork 
will be available at the April meeting. A picture 
of the quilt will need to be included. The quilts 
will be numbered for voting. Names will be on 
the quilts after the members have voted. 
There will not be a luncheon after the June 
meeting at the museum. Lauri Winburn has 
hanging rods available if needed. 

 
Library Pam Bishop request if you have a 
Library Book, please return them to her 
at the March meeting and she will be 
able to return them to the Church Li-
brary. 

Carpenter’s 
Wheel Block 

Sara Simons and Rita 
Studdard are new recipients 
of a Lifetime Membership  



QSC Joan Goodsell’s term as QSC Representative for District 5 will end March 2021. Any 
member wishing to be the Representative for District 5 to please see her. At present, all 
meetings are being done over Zoom – so no traveling. Once we can safely meet again, the 
Representative would need to visit the other guilds in the district once a year, if possible. 
They would also need to collect and collate information for the QSC Newsletter. 
The 2021 QSC Spring Meeting will be a virtual meeting, with classes and Business Meeting 
being done via Zoom. An email was sent to all current QSC Members with information. You 
must be a member in good standing to attend the virtual meeting.  

Sew and Tell  March 2021Sew and Tell  March 2021Sew and Tell  March 2021   

The April 1st class will be the Pizza Girls, ”Kaleidoscope Block” after the meeting.  The cost for the class will 
be $35 payable to Swamp Fox Quilters. The kit is $5 payable to Pizza Girls. Bring all quilting supplies . 



Sew and Tell  March 2021Sew and Tell  March 2021Sew and Tell  March 2021   



Sew and Tell  March 2021Sew and Tell  March 2021Sew and Tell  March 2021   

More of Susan Edmonson Quilts 



Swamp Fox Quilters 
Minutes March 4, 2021 

Call to Order by Lauri Winburn, President. The minutes of the February 4, 2021 were presented for approval. A motion was 
made by Jonnie and second by Joan Goodsell to approve the minutes as submitted. 

Membership Johnnie Britton reported the attendance of 37 members, 1 guest. 

Treasurer’s Report submitted by Timi Bronson for February refund $10.00 building rental, total expenses $100.00, net total 
expenses $90.00, and net income $119.00. Reconciled bank balance $4,866.20. There is an un-reconciled  balance for SFQ in 
the National Quilts of Valor account of $307.57. 

QSC   Joan Goodsell: The Spring Meeting is on March 20, 2021 via Zoom. Registration is now open for the meeting and clas-
ses. The information is on the QSC website and in the quarterly newsletter https://www.quiltersofsc.org. A representative is still 
needed for Region 5. Contact vmccormick@sc.rr.com for more information if interested. 

Block of the Month: Marguerite Ewing:  The March BOM Underground Railroad and Garden of Eden winner was GwynAnne 
Sawyer. The April block is Carpenter’s Wheel and Walls of Jericho each 12 ½ inches unfinished. Patterns available by email. 

April Work Day not scheduled. 

Quilts of Valor Lauri Winburn thanked all that participated in the National Sew Day on Feb. 6. There are currently 3 quilts avail-
able for raffle fundraising. Suggestions are being taken for places that raffle tickets may be sold. Quilting will be done by Timi 
Bronson. Backing and batting are available for QOV and Tummy Time quilts. Contact Lauri or Timi. 

Opportunity Quilt  A drawing was held for the 2021 Opportunity Quilt. The winning ticket was sold by GwynAnne Sawyer.  

Vickie Brownell has volunteered to chair the 2022 Opportunity Quilt project.  

2021 Challenge Quilt Teresa Reed reminded the group that the Challenge Quilt “Diamonds Are Forever” will be turned in at the 
May meeting for display at the Hartsville Museum. Registration paperwork will be available at the April meeting. A picture of the 
quilt will need to be included. The quilts will be numbered for voting. Names will be on the quilts after the members have voted. 
There will not be a luncheon after the June meeting at the museum. Lauri Winburn has hanging rods available if needed. 

Program: Carol Ann Hobbs introduced the speaker, Susan Edmonson, who presented a trunk show featuring hand embroidery. 
Website information susanedmonsondesigns.com. 

The April speaker will be the Pizza Girls.  

Class Thursday, March 4, 2021 was held after the meeting and taught by Susan Edmonson. 

The April class will be done by the Pizza Girls on April 1 after the meeting. 

The May class will be done by Carol Anne Hobbs and Pam Turner. (Free) Sewing Machine Mat. 

Other  

Lauri Winburn proposed the purchase of a blue-tooth sound system with a microphone for the meetings. A motion was made by 
Jonnie Britton and second by Sharon Wolff to proceed with the purchase. The motion was approved. Timi Bronson will make the 
purchase from Sam’s Club. 

Lauri Winburn proposed a small monetary donation for items that are chosen from the “Free Table” to supplement the guild’s 
treasury. A motion was made by Rae Vance and second by Beth Twedell to evaluate the financial status of the guild at the end 
of the year before asking for monetary donations. The motion was approved. 

Lauri Winburn recommended Sara Simons and Rita Studdard as recipients of Lifetime Membership status. The motion was 
made by Lorene Arnette and second by GwynAnne Sawyer. The motion was approved. 

Carol Lindler is appreciative of phone calls during Covid isolation. 

Sew and Tell Projects were shown by the members. 

 Respectfully Submitted by Linda Smiley, Secretary. 
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